
Downtown South Neighborhood Improvement District 
Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

Veterans Conference Room, 2nd Floor, City Hall 
May 13, 2015 

 

Members Present      Staff Present 
 Rex V. McPherson II, Chair    Jerry Presley, Executive Director 
 Adam Freeman      Jason Burton, City of Orlando 

Shannon Gravitte  
Melissa Koch 
Jon Toothman 

  
Members Absent 
 None 
 

Call to Order 
Chairman Rex McPherson called the meeting to order at 9:03 A.M.   

 
Public Comment 

There was no public comment 

 
Chairman Rex McPherson opened the floor for additions or corrections to: 

  Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2015 
Hearing no objections, Chairman McPherson asked that the Advisory Council accept the minutes, 
which was done by unanimous voice of those present. 

   
Staff Reports 

a. New Board Member.  Chairman McPherson introduced new Advisory Council member, Mr. 
Adam Freeman.  Mr. Freeman is employed with A-1 Block located at 1617 S. Division Street and 
serves as the appointed representative of the industrial property owners.  He is a life-long 
resident of Orlando.   

 
b. Executive Director’s Report & Financials.  Mr. Jerry Presley, Executive Director, provided a brief 

overview of the District’s finances.  As of May 12, 2015, the DSNID has collected $502,146.49 in 
Ad Valorem Taxes and $3,425.00 in interest income.  The total revenues collected were 
$505,571.49.  The District incurred $7,684.60 in expenses and encumbered $34,378.61 for 
contractual services with Downtown South Main Street.  Mr. Presley then provided a brief 
review of staff activities since the last Advisory Council meeting. (See attached reports for 
details.) 

 



c. Downtown South Project Updates  
 

• I-4 Palm Tree Relocations.  Mr. Presley reported that the palm tree relocation has 
begun.  Five palms have been relocated to three properties in the District and were 
installed on May 11th and 12th.  Two Canary Island Date Palms were placed at Iberia Bank 
and two were placed at the Purdy property.  One Dactylifera Date Palm was placed at 
the Pulse Club.  Mr. Presley reported that the agreement with BB&T and Compton 
Properties fell through because the parties could not reach agreement.  Compton asked 
to have the property removed from consideration in the relocation program.  The total 
cost to DSNID was $26,000.00.  (See attached report for details.) There was a brief 
discussion on the matter.  Chairman McPherson requested that staff take pictures of the 
project and send to the members.  Council Actions:  No action was required. 
 

• Division Avenue Upgrades.  Mr. Presley reported that DSNID is actively partnering with 
the City of Orlando to make improvements to Division Avenue as part of the I-4 Project.  
The goal is to enhance stormwater management, improve heavy truck and vehicle 
mobility, add pedestrian and bicycle facilities and enhance aesthetics along the corridor.  
Mr. Presley indicated that funds previously identified for the project had been diverted 
to repairs along Bumby Avenue.  This will result in a delay in the project for up to a year.  
The DSNID has the opportunity to assist the City and could possible kick-start the project 
by committing some funding for preliminary design & engineering. There was brief 
discussion on the matter.  Council Actions:  No action was required. 

 
d. New Development Report.  Mr. Burton presented a map detailing current projects within the 

District and provided a brief description of recent construction activity that has occurred and 
what stage each project was in.  The projects discussed included:  Westminster expansion, 
Lucerene Hospital redevelopment, Hampton Inn, Columbia Street medical office building, 
AmTrack Station rehab, ORMC Expansions, Lake of the Woods Apts, Lake Copeland 
development, Winters Hotel, Newton Corner retail, Hughes Supply redevelopment, Icon 
Residential, Christ Church expansion, ABC redevelopment, Noodles & Co., Twistee Treat and an 
unnamed restraint/retail development near Orange & Muriel.  Council Actions:  No action was 
required. 

Action Items 

a. FY 2015-16 Proposed Budget.  Mr. Presley provided a brief summary of the proposed FY 2015-16 
Budget drafted for the DSNID.  He explained that total projected expenses would be $450,000 
and projected revenues would be $450,000 in the budget.  Anticipated expenses included 
$70,000 for Administration Contractual Services, $24,000 for Marketing services, $100,000 for 
Michigan & Orange Avenue improvements, $171,000 for Division Street improvements and 
$85,000 for aesthetic improvements. The actual funding of projects may vary based on the 
approved Capital Improvements Plan for the District which has yet to be created.  There was an 



in-depth discussion among the Council on the matter. Council member Gravitte inquired about 
the generic presentation of the budget.  Staff explained that the City doesn’t require specifics 
only general categorical expenditures.  The DSNID would determine the specific projects that 
would be funded.  Council member Toothman inquired about marketing expenses.  Staff 
explained that an actual marketing program has not yet been developed but is something that is 
planned. There was a discussion about Division Avenue funding and Orange/Michigan 
Intersection improvements. Council member Toothman expressed concern and reservation 
about funding such a project because he felt it would better serve the community to route 
trucks further south closer to Lancaster Drive or Oakridge Road rather than bringing them into 
Downtown South. Staff explained that FDOT would not likely be favorable of the matter and it 
could negatively impact current plans.  Council member Koch further inquired if the project was 
in-line with overall improvement goals of the District. 
ACTION:  Council Member Gravitte made a motion to approve the proposed budget for FY 15-
16.  Council member Toothman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously 
approved. 

Discussion Items 

a. Downtown South Vision & Capital Improvements Plan.  Mr. Presley provided a brief summary of 
the current established Vision of the DSNID.  He also reviewed the vision created under the 
Downtown South Master Plan and the Michigan/Orange Avenues vision.  Finally he reviewed the 
specific goals established under the DSNID Improvement Plan.  Mr. Presley advised that over the 
next couple of months the NID needs to create a long-term Capital Improvements Plan (10-20yr 
Plan) and a short-term CIP (1-5 year plan).  The purpose is to establish a clear plan and strategy 
for executing infrastructure improvements within the District.  He added that DSNID would also 
look at establishing clear policies and programs that further land use, economic development 
and crime prevention goals and objectives within the District.  This item will appear on the next 
agenda for detailed discussions by the Advisory Council.  Chairman McPherson requested that 
the planning documents be emailed to the Advisory Council.  Council Actions:  No action was 
required. 
 

b. Downtown South Pillars Initiative.  Mr. Presley provided a brief overview of the item.  He 
advised that the purpose of the Pillar’s Initiative is to build a volunteer force for advocating 
positive and constructive change within Downtown South.  The program is a voluntary, honor 
based program whereby participants sign a pledge making a personal commitment to be leaders 
in the community and embrace three key principals necessary for success.  (See attachments for 
details.) Mr. Presley explained that the exact wording of the document may change depending 
on how the Advisory Council felt.  The Downtown South Main Street Board approved 
participation at its April meeting.  Mr. Presley advised that the document presented is just a 
draft document and is an example based on what he used in the Pine Hills Community while 
serving there.  Mr. Presley explained that prior to implementation the Advisory Council will need 
to approve the program and then it will be sent to the Board of Directors (City Council) for final 



approval.  There was a brief discussion on the matter.  Council member Toothman inquired how 
the program would be marketed to stakeholders.  Mr. Presley advised that the typical process is 
grass roots and marketing would be done via door-to-visits to local businesses and promotions 
at community events.  Staff would also reach out to property owners by targeting key property 
owners in the District.  Most of the cost would be incurred by Main Street.  Council Actions:  No 
action was required. 

 

Next Meeting 

July 8, 2015 at 9:00 A.M., City Hall, Veteran’s Conference Room.   
 
 
Announcements 
 
Mr. Presley announced several upcoming community events.  (See attached documents for details.) 
 
 
Adjourn – There being no further business before the Advisory Council, the meeting was adjourned at 
approximately 10:34 A.M. 
 
 
Members of the Public Present 
 None 
 
 
Attachments 
 Attendance Sheet 

Agenda 
Executive Director’s Report & Financials 
FY 2015-16 Proposed Budget 
Downtown South Pillars Initiative Documents 
Community Events 






























